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Minutes of the Buildings and Grounds Committee meeting of the Board of Education that 

was held on Tuesday, November 7, 2023. 

 

The Building/Grounds Usage Committee Meeting began at 6:30 P.M. Members in 

attendance were: Jim Martin, Katie Campbell, Matthew Carey, John Winter and Amy 

Berk. Also in attendance was Dr. McDermott and members of the community. 

 

Dr. Paul McDermott stated that the Building/Grounds Frequently Asked Questions 

Document is posted on the Summit Hill School District website along with the Public 

Hearing dates regarding closing a school or schools 10 days prior to the meetings.  

 

A presentation was created and given by Mr. Martin on the benefits of Grade Centers and 

possible reconfiguration of maintaining the current building configuration, close one 

building, return kindergarten to grade buildings, closure of Frankfort Square and Arbury 

Hills School or closure of Indian Trail, Arbury Hills and Frankfort Square School. 

 

There was discussion regarding the presentation. 

 

Public comments were made by Lisa Brace, Carrey Bunda, Greg Sand, Carla Ervick, Jay 

Curatolo, Erica Soroko, Chirese Wolf, Dominque Whuk and Carrey Bunda. 

 

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting.  After a voice vote the motion carried.  The 

meeting ended at 8:45 P.M. 
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